

Legal Adviser's Office

Peter McNaught

Legal Adviser to HSE

5.SG.21 Redgrave Court Merton Road Merseyside L20 7HS

Tel:0151 951 3506 Fax: 0151 951 3098 Email.Peter.McNaught@hse.gsi.gov.uk

http://www.hse.gov.uk/

Reference

Date

28<sup>th</sup> September 2012

Dear Mr Dooley

## **RE VENTILATION AT EMERSON HOUSE ECCLES**

I refer to your letter dated 24<sup>th</sup> September 2012.

The Chief Executive of HSL, Eddie Morland, has already considered your complaint in relation to the way in which HSE and HSL has investigated your complaint and wrote to you on 10<sup>th</sup> April 2012. He informed you that HSE and HSL did not intend to enter into further correspondence on this matter.

It is a matter for you as to whether you choose to complain to the Ombudsman.

In your letter you imply that HSE and its staff have deliberately lied to you in connection with this matter and indicate an intention to publish these claims on a website. I must advise you that HSE reserves the right to take action against you in relation to any defamatory material which you may publish about it or its staff.

Yours sincerely

Peter McNaught Legal Adviser to HSE